Regional meeting 
 September 11, 2013
1. Lifesharing Conference:

101 people so far registered for the October conference.

Presenters also need to register. 

Sarah Shaw is working on having the Brochures printer and is waiting on bids 

A survey feedback form for separate tracks at the Life sharing conference is being drafted by Sarah Shaw with others recommendations of changes or what is to be on the survey this will be used for the end of the conference.

Welcome Bags are being completed with items from different regions. Some of the items in the bags will be copies of brochure, speaker’s biology, conference committee members, Life sharing brochure and summary on the winners for the Excellence Award. 
The Excellence Award families, the committee will need a count of how many will be attending in order for money to be allotted for who attends.  Currently 40 registration slots are kept aside.  

Gifts for speakers are ordered.   

Backdrops for pictures to be taken will be used. 
2. Adam Wiener- AE for Dauphin County

awiener@dauphincounty.org
Adam talked about the Adult Protective Services and the investigation information on how to enact the law/procedure.  

Investigations that are registered need to be completed to assure the health and safety of the individual or allocations of abuse or may be at risk. Provider needs to notify AE or HCSIS, and then the DPW will determine the case and will determine who will investigate.  The SCO – AE and provider needs to be notified. 

Not registered investigations – does flow easier.  IDD diagnoses and no provider the police are involved and they handle the situation.  The DPW gives directions to ensure the safety of the individual. The agency/provider would assist the DPW to assure the person’s safety. 
Remember to be mindful of what you are reporting to authorities (police).  Be respectful of authorities time, make sure is a situation that police need to look into. 
The incident/investigation needs to be continued unless the police tell you to stop because they are working on the investigation. 

3. Topics for Future ODP 101 Sessions:
Sarah suggested the possibility of having a licensing person at the Regional meetings.

4. Lifesharing Start up money

 One year pilot program
There will be start up money for 40 people.  There is a maximum of $5,000.00 per person for a state wide total of $2,000.00. A person in the consolidated waiver, receiving services in their own home or community home, moves to a Lifesharing home or a newly enrolled waiver participant begins to receive Lifesharing services. Money is used for start up to help develop and promote Lifesharing.  Providers requesting payment need to briefly describe how they intend to use the funds which are expected to offset Lifesharing development costs and or expand their Lifesharing activities.
Start up to include the following:

Costs to prepare long lived assets for their intended use (including but not limited to furniture)
Costs to acquire inventory (included but not limited to household goods, food, supplies.)

Costs to internally developed assets (including but not limited to training new staff)

Costs incurred in connection with existing contracts (including but not limited to vendor contracts)
Start up request form needs to be completed and submitted or emailed to the ODP Regional Manager associated with the AE who will authorize services for the waiver participant identified. Enter “Start Up Request Form” in the email subject line. 

5. Lifesharing DVD
A link will be on the ODP website on October 14th. 

There will be 12 copies given the morning of the Lifesharing conference.  Currently Dauphin County Lifesharing DVD is on the Dauphincounty.org and on YouTube-Dauphin County Lifesharing.
6. Reunion
Crafts and materials are being gathered.  

Menu’s are being considered ahead of time and purchased ahead of time. 

7. Licensing Issues
During the Regional meeting licensing issues were discussed.  Progress and Growth in the Assessment; licensing does not like to see “no change”.

A list of questions is to be sent to Stephanie Brown to be addressed to Ron Melusky at the conference. One of the questions that need to be addressed is a Licensed home with one individual, if another individual moves in does a physical and TB test need completed by the family members as well as the individual that is currently living in the home. 
8. SNAP- Any Lifesharing individual that receives SNAP services should check with DPW to assure they still qualify for these services. 

9. ISP check list 
Lifesharing check list needs completed to justify the need for the person.  

10. Lifesharing Appreciation Month
October is to be the time to have an opportunity to acknowledge the Lifesharing Programs across the State. 
Next meeting:  November 13, 2013 at 10:00, at Skills of Central PA (located at 341 Science Park Rd, State College, PA)
